
From: James Ofsink
To: Sibley, Cody
Cc: sarah@sarah2020.com; Gregory McKelvey; Scroggin, Deborah; Hansen, Louise; City Elections
Subject: Re: IMPORTANT: Notice of Complaint 2020-39-SI
Date: Monday, September 21, 2020 4:53:20 PM
Importance: High

Hello Cody Sibley, Elections Coordinator-

Thank you for this opportunity to address your four questions regarding complaint 2020-39-
SI, in regards to an August 31 Facebook post:

1. Please confirm whether the campaign produced the post identified in the complaint.

The campaign did produce the identified post, but not the underlying video.

2. If the campaign did produce the identified post, how much did the campaign expend to
produce it

The video was produced by KATU as a “Your Voice Your Vote” segment, open to any
candidate running for office.  KATU’s production is exempt from the definition of
Contribution or Expenditure by ORS 260.007(1)’s exclusions to ORS 260.005(8)
referred to by the definition of expenditure in Portland’s Campaign Finance code PCC
2.10.080.J. 
The cost of campaign staff to write the text of the post (not the exempt video) is
estimated to be between $0 and $10.

3. If the campaign did produce the identified post, was it transmitted to more than 500
individual?

This post was transmitted to more than 500 individuals.

4. When did the campaign add its top five dominant contributors to its Facebook page?

The top five dominant contributor notice has always been present to the best of our
understanding, however, note that Julian Bell was added September 4, 2020 per
previous educational guidance from your office.  Open and Accountable Elections was
disclosed prior to this complaint.

Thank you again for this chance to answer any questions you have about our campaign,

James Ofsink
Treasurer, Friends of Sarah for Portland

On Sep 4, 2020, at 11:24 AM, Sibley, Cody <Cody.Sibley@portlandoregon.gov>
wrote:

Hello Sarah Iannarone and Friends of Sarah for Portland,
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Please see the attached notification and related timeline for response regarding alleged
violations against the City of Portland’s campaign disclosure regulations.
 
Sincerely,
Cody Sibley 
He/Him/His
Elections Coordinator
Office of the City Auditor | City of Portland
(503) 823-5235
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